
 

 

Appeals Process for Undergraduate Admission​: The admission of a student is based on a holistic review 

of a student’s profile. In the case of a denial of admission, a student does have the right to appeal. 

Upon the notification of a denial of admission to Wingate University’s undergraduate program, the 

individual may appeal the admissions decision. All appeals will require the following documentation to 

be submitted to the Director of Undergraduate Admission or their designee: 

● Current official transcripts with all available grades from all high schools and/or 
colleges attended; 

● A personal statement from the prospective student; 
● Letter of recommendation from a high school teacher, college professor or high school/college 

administrator with direct knowledge of the student’s academic history; 

● Letter of recommendation from a Wingate University faculty/staff member (not required) 
● Please note that if test scores were submitted as part of the initial application for admission, the 

student will need to submit official test scores as part of the appeals process 

 

Upon receipt of the above documentation, the Director of Admissions will review the appeal and render 
a decision within a 30 consecutive calendar day period. The decision will then be communicated to the 

prospective student in writing. 

 


